PORTOLA CEMETERY DISTRICT

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING
NOVEMBER 20, 2019 – 4:00 P.M.
PORTOLA LIBRARY, 34 3RD AVENUE

PORTOLA, CA 96122

Meeting called to order by Chairman Pat Fruchtenicht at 4:00 p.m.
Pledge of Allegiance
Roll Call:
Present:
Pat Fruchtenicht

Gary France
Curtis Marshall

Donna Powell








Judy Martini





        
Absent:
Susan Arterburn, Caretaker
Swearing in of new Board Member Donna Powell



Changes to Agenda:  None
.
Approval of Minutes – A motion was made by Curtis Marshall, seconded by Gary France to accept the minutes of the meeting of May 29, 2019 as presented.  The motion passed unanimously with Donna Powell abstaining.
Correspondence:  Judy reviewed the correspondence from the August meeting.  It was noted that a Meeting from CAPC had already passed.
Judy also reviewed the letters of resignation from Supervisor Michael Sanchez and Director Peggy Addington.

Caretakers/Managers Report 

a. Report – As Susan was unable to attend, Pat reviewed her report.
Board Reports
Supervisor:  No supervisor at this time
Chairman – Pat noted that he had received a voting ballot from the Chilcoot Water District.  He spoke to Jeff Engle (Supervisor for the Graeagle District) and Jeff instructed him that if he chooses to vote he would need to have his signature notarized.  As we use no water there, he decided not to vote.
Pat also noted that he had visited 4 of our 5 cemeteries and they were all in good shape with the flags being in good condition.
Directors:  Gary noted that Sharkey was not looking too good and definitely needs attention.  Also there is no flag up there and it has a “Road Closed” sign up.  Pat will talk to Susan.
Secretary/Treasurer

a. Expenditure Reports – Judy presented the expenditure reports for April through September 2019.  She reviewed the totals with the Board and asked for any questions.  
Curtis asked about the Plumas Ace bill and why it was so high.  Judy noted that Susan has purchased lumber for burials and also the herbicides she uses to maintain the cemeteries.   She also purchases flags there for the cemeteries.  Gary suggested she should check prices for flags with the Flag Store in Reno.

A motion was made by Donna Powell, seconded by Gary France to approve the Expenditure Report as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
New Business / Action Items 
Web Site – PCD by Streamline – Judy noted that the time is now here that a web site needs to be established on line by January 1, 2020.  CSDA has recommended Streamline to do this.  Judy contacted them and they will set it up for free and then the charge is $50 per month to maintain it.
After discussion a motion was made by Curtis Marshall, seconded by Gary France to authorize Judy to work with Streamline to establish a website and the cost of maintaining it for $50 per month.
The motion passed unanimously.
Old Business - None
Next meeting – February 19, 2019 at 4:00 p.m.
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

____________________________________

Judith Martini, Secretary/Treasurer

____________________________________

Pat Fruchtenicht, Chairman
